
All Saints and Holy Trinity 
Parish/Finance Council and Total Board of Education Meeting 

March 20, 2025 | 6:00pm | All Saints Parish Hall 
 

Attendance: Jeff V, Colleen S, Carl N, Alex S, Jessica P, Suzanne Z, Mary 
Valenta, Michele K 
 
Opening Prayer – Jessica led us in prayer. 

Open Forum- Betty Ducket came to discuss a few items. 

Cemetery: Betty Ducket let us know Christina Bienapfl will take over 
as treasurer for the cemetery.  

A CD worth $33,000 is coming due on March 22, 2025 for the 
perpetual care of the cemetery. It was decided to take $10,000 of it 
and put it into the St. Francis Care Investment Fund. Alex will send 
out an email to have it approved due to several committee members 
being absent. There are 2 more CD’s coming due in the next several 
months that we will need to decide what to do with.  Rate is 4.14 at 
bank right now. We had previously invested $20,000 with the St. 
Francis Care Investment Fund. With the markets down, it is now 
$19,712.46. 

Betty also requested the use of the gym during the Denmark 
Rummage Sales in May for the Denmark Community Closet. The 
Denmark Community Closet is overflowing with items. Because of it 
being a nonprofit, she would like the rental fee waived. It was agreed 
to let Community Closet use the gym and waive the rental fee. She 
also, would like concessions done. This could possibly be done by the 
Youth Ministry, and they would get the profits. This will be looked 
into and discussed further.  
 

Review and approve minutes of the January 16th meeting 
Jan. 16 and Feb. 20– approved by Carl and second by Suzanne 

 

Total Board of Education – no report 

Finance Report 

Financial summary – see attached. 
 Sacrificial giving and offertory are down.  



 Cash flow is very tight.  Alex is going to need to start drawing on the 
line of credit from Bank One. Alex will send out an email for approval 
for line of credit when it is time to draw on the line of credit.  
Two larger deposits are coming, Father Dionne Fund and School Choice 
money.  Also, money will be coming from Bingo.  
Draft budget for July 2025- June 2026 – see attached. 

Maintenance Report 

Upcoming projects:  
 -The elevator equipment room roof is leaking. Security Luebke 
Roofing gave quote $6,772. 55 to replace it.  

-The outside lights, security lights need maintenance. Van Oss 
Electric came to look at it.  $1,500 to replace 5 fixtures with LEDs and 
rewire 1 fixture to become LED.   

-The Rectory roof over the porch is on the schedule to be fixed by 
Blindauer for $7,160.  $2,000 has been collected so far towards this cost.  

-The Parish office furnace and A/C need to be replaced. Maribel 
Heating and Plumbing gave quote $16, 979.  Two more quotes are coming 
in.  

The One by One account and restricted maintenance account will be 
used to pay for these upcoming projects listed above. 

 

Dishwasher – The trays that go in the dishwasher are disintegrating. 
The cost to replace trays is high. Discussion was to get a new industrial 
dishwasher. Alex will look into this. CEW and Knights of Columbus might 
be possible ways to fund this. 

Groundskeeper - Alex had an interview with a possible candidate. He 
needs to discuss this with Father before offering the job. 

Housekeeper volunteer – No one has volunteered for this position.  
Might have to look in to paying someone. Alex will get more details on what 
needs to be done for this position. Father would be good with someone 
once/month. 

Holy Trinity update - Thursday night masses have started again.  

Faith Formation, Youth Ministry, & Pastoral Support 

Faith Formation 
RE going well. Getting ready for sacraments.  



Behaviors in a few classes have been an issue. Phone call are 
being made to families about behaviors. 

Hoping to retain new teachers from this year to next year.  
Jessica is working on getting families to go to Karen Peterson 

first and then her.  
Karen is doing well getting to know families and organizing 

materials. 
 

Youth ministry  
Jessica and Deb are working together. Overflowing with kids to 

go to Louisiana. Looking for chaperones for Louisiana. 
The local youth ministry trip doesn’t have many kids signed up. 

They are working on recruiting more kids. 
Steubinville is set. 
Jessica talked to father about 2nd collection for Youth Ministry. 

She has 3 brat fries set and is reaching out to possible cash donors.  

The adult group on Tuesdays is doing well. Started with 5-6 
people and now there are 8-10.  They are reading 33 days to 
Eucharistic Glory.   

Pastoral Support 
Jessica is helping Father with 3 Door Pilgrimage. The route 

needs to be mapped out and a date set. Maybe midfall. 
Father wants the Bishop to come and say mass at All Saints. Jessica is 
working on setting this up.  
Jessica is looking into a parish mission for Advent. We will need 
speakers, food, and dates set. 

Father Xavier’s report – no report 

Old business - none 

New business – none 

Executive Session – 7:15 p.m. moved to executive session.  8:18 p.m. ended 
executive session. 

Adjourned. 

Next Parish Council Meeting is April 24 at 6:00 p.m. 

Closing prayer led by Jeff. 














